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INSIDE THIS  ISSUE:  

The Vital Role of Professionals and Caregivers:   

Awareness and Prevention of  

Developmental Trauma Disorder 

Presenters :  Daniel Bruckner, LIMHP and  

                     Stefanie Armstrong, LMHP 

The presentation will describe the multiple 
traumas experienced by children in foster care, and the subse-

quent effects on development.  All professionals and caregivers 
in the lives of foster children can play a vital role in minimizing 

the effects of the trauma.  From decisions regarding place-
ment, sibling/parent visits, and respite to daily interactions 

and discipline techniques, a trauma-informed approach can 
have a positive effect on the child's interpersonal and in-

trapersonal functioning and future success. 

Daniel Bruckner, MS, LIMHP, is part of the treatment team at the Attach-

ment and Trauma Center of Nebraska in Omaha. Dan has over 25 years 

experience in the mental health field and has a wide knowledge of the is-

sues challenging today’s families. He is EMDR trained and specializes in 

treating children with attachment-related issues. Dan is involved in the 

Strategic Team Treatment for Children (STTAT-C) research project, and he 

presents nationally on the topic of attachment trauma in children. 

Stefanie Armstrong MS, LMHP, is a member of the treatment team at The 

Attachment and Trauma Center of Nebraska in Omaha. Stefanie is a certi-

fied EMDR practitioner and has specialized training in treating trauma reso-

lution and attachment problems in children and adolescents. She is in-

volved in the Strategic Team Treatment for Attachment and Trauma in Chil-

dren (STTAT-C) research project.  

**This program meets the criteria of the approved continuing education program for 1.5 hours of mental 

health, social work and/or counseling practice. You must be an MCAC member to receive continuing edu-

cation credit for this program. 

 For Questions about this program, please contact April Anderson at 595-1326  or email her at: 

aanderson@projectharmony.com. 

Next MCAC Program 

Friday, May 13, 2011 

9:00 AM—10:30 AM 
Meeting location: 

Nebraska Children’s Home Society 
4939 S. 118th St., Omaha, NE 

          

Therapy Resource List          8 

Information Form 
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Hello Everyone!! 

 

Well it looks like spring will get here at least by the calendar even if the weather doesn't feel 
like it . We sure have had our ups and downs with the weather lately. I hope this news letter 
finds everyone well and looking forward to warm weather that will stay around for a while!  

 

MCAC has offered some great training and we are anticipating our May program right 
around the corner. For the annual August conference we would like to ask the members and 
the community what suggestions,  presenters and topics you would be interested in seeing 
and learning about. Please email April Anderson, Program Committee Chair at aander-
son@projectharmony.com. It is the goal of MCAC to help educate the community and  we 
welcome your suggestions!  

  

Everyone on the committees are working hard with many exciting changes and projects in 
the works. Just to highlight a few; Cindi the newsletter chair and the newsletter committee 
are creating many new additions to the newsletter in order to enable us as a community to 
support one another and learn about each other. Please check out the" Why we do what We 
Do" section that highlights your responses to questions posted this month and thank you to 
those who responded. Mary and the Prevention Committee are planning ways to get re-
sources out to parents and families at two upcoming events in April and May. You can read 
more about this on page three.       

 

We would be interested in hearing from you and would love you to have you join us in one 
of our educational events or by creating an awareness of child abuse through participation 
in one of our committees. Please feel free to contact me or 
any other Board Member.   

 

Sincerely,  

Robin Stratton 

 

 

From the Chair... 

 

If our American way of life fails the child, it fails us all. ~Pearl S. Buck 

mailto:aanderson@projectharmony.com
mailto:aanderson@projectharmony.com
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From Mary Byrd, 
Prevention Committee Chair… 

!ÐÒÉÌ ÉÓ ÄÅÓÉÇÎÁÔÅÄ ÁÓ #ÈÉÌÄ !ÂÕÓÅ 0ÒÅÖÅÎÔÉÏÎ 
!×ÁÒÅÎÅÓÓ -ÏÎÔÈȢ  This is a time to remind parents and families of 
all the community resources available to them.  You can utilize sev-
eral resources through the ×××ȢÒÅÔÈÉÎËÙÏÕÒÒÅÁÃÔÉÏÎȢÏÒÇ website.  
There are resources and parenting tools available and download.  
On May 7th, the Metropolitan Child Advocacy Coalition will be hand-
ing out parenting tips at the Safety Expo being held at the Westro-
ads Mall.  Please take time to stop by the table and receive free ma-
terials to help promote healthy parent and child interactions. 

Did You 
Know… 

April is Child Abuse 
Pre- vention Month while 
May is Foster Care  

Awareness Month?   
The- se two months are sig-

nificant reminders of 
why we are in our chosen 
pro- fessions advocating for 
those who cannot advocate for themselves.   

Voices For Children reports that in 2009, a grand total of 8,677  

Nebraska children were in out of home care  at one point or another.  “A to-
tal of 4,448 children were in care on December 31, 2009, a decrease of 172 
from the previous year (Kids Count 2010, Voices for Children).   

While out of home placement can mean a variety of living situations, foster 
care is the most common . According to DHHS, a total of 4,024 approved or 
licensed homes were available in Nebraska in December 
2009. This is a decrease of 124 possible placements from 
December 2008.  
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Boa rd  Me mber  Spo t l ig h t  Que s t i onna i re   

 

Name: Amy Watson 

 

What do you do?: Currently I am a Foster Care Caseworker at Nebraska Children’s Home 
Society.  NCHS has been active in Nebraska for almost 120 years.  After over 15 years 
working in child welfare I was delighted when presented with a chance to join this agency 
and be able to be part of an excellent team and agency in supporting foster families and 
children.  My work with children generally flows well into being a wife and mommy, 
though I’m often thankful for my husband who is able to be there for our daughter when 
mommy works late. 

 

Educational/Career Background: I received my BA from the University of Nebraska-Lincoln, with some previous 
college credits through Augustana College in Sioux Falls, SD during high school.  I have my Youth Service Worker 
certification as well through UNO/Omaha Home for Boys.  Past professional experience with children includes al-
most 15 years of working with the Department of Health and Human Services of Nebraska as a child protection and 
safety worker spanning all areas of CPS/CFS and multiple areas of NE as well as being a Project Kid family and 
child mentor through the P.A.S.S. program.  I also worked as a service coordinator for KVC, a site coordinator for 
Project Youth in Lincoln, NE, and for the Women’s Center hotline at UNL.  My early welfare volunteering started 
with pet therapy through the Sioux Falls Humane Society and Good Samaritan Luther Manor.  Before I switched 
from working with children voluntarily to making it my full career, I was a retail executive manager at places in-
cluding: Von Maur, Dillards, Ben Simon’s, and Zips.  I look forward to furthering my educational learning. 

 

Family/Pets: A wonderful husband, John, our daughter, Kestrel, and 2 cats, Lexi and Lumo.  Kestrel is just 5 though 
we celebrate her daily as a miracle, after being born as a micro preemie at only 25 weeks gestation.  A kestrel is the 
smallest falcon. 

 

Most memorable  moments: On two sides of the coin: Being with John finally bringing our daughter home from the 
hospital on May Day, 100 days after being born.  Being with my mother and other family and supports on Christmas 
Day 2000 as machines were turned off while ‘Silent Night’ played in the background, holding my father’s hand and 
whispering in his ear while he slipped away from a rare lung cancer. 

 

Favorite vacation destinations?: I have had the pleasure of being enraptured with Alaska several times.  Maine came 
come close though.  Walt Disney World is always a family favorite as well. 

 

Keep Watching… 
MCAC August Conference 

Friday, August 25, 2011 
Located at NCHS 

More Information to follow... 



I chose the nursing profession to care and help others. 

My mentor was Helen, a former boss and leader.  

Mary V 
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I chose social work because of all 

of the possibilities/different arenas in which to work with peo-

ple.  ( I wasn't real sure what I wanted to do or what population 

with whom I wanted to work, so social work was and is great). 

 
My mentor would have to be my deceased grandmother.  

From Shelley  

Why We Do What We Do… 

How Were You Important In the Life of A Child Today? 
I slowed down to take time to listen, play, and learn 

from the child and make them important in my life. 

Lynnea  

 

 

Did You Know? 

National Children’s Alliance 

 

Please send your MCAC Newsletter  

submissions to 

Cindi Jeffrey@ admin@mcacomahane.org.  

Submissions need to be received no later than the 

25the month prior to publication. 
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Facilitating Attachment in Adopted  

Children Training  

(FAACT) 

A five week parenting course providing an  

opportunity for parents of adopted children to learn together 
and strengthen family bonds. 

Class Dates 

Spring Session: April 16, 23, 30, May 7, 14 

Late Summer Session:  August 13, 20, 27, September 10, 

and 17th 
  9AM-11AM 

Location 
 

The Attachment and Trauma Center of Nebraska  

12822 Augusta Ave. Omaha NE 

(129th & West Center Road)  

 

M.C.A.C NEWS 

Project Harmony and our agency partners invite you to 
register for a FREE training: Child Abuse and Neglect 201: 

Collaboration in Child Abuse Investigations.  This 4 hour 
course is for members of the 1184 teams, law enforcement, 
county attorneys, HHS staff, KVC and NFC staff, medical 
providers and others involved in child abuse investiga-
tions.  (Some of you have attended this course, so no need 
to attend again unless you choose to!)   

The purpose of the course is to increase appreciation for the 
collaboration required in child abuse and neglect investiga-
tions.  Participants will be assigned a role (detective, medi-
cal provider, initial assessment worker, etc.) and utilize 
their knowledge to work through a child abuse/neglect 
case. 

Trainers include representatives from Project Harmony, 
Omaha Police Dept., and the Dept. of Health and Human 
Services.  This will give you an opportunity to learn from 
the experts who work in the field. 

The dates/times are: 

April 26 – 8-noon 

July 26 – 1-5 p.m.  

Oct 25 – 8- noon  

Jan 24, 2012 – 1-5 p.m 

Trainings are held at Project Harmony and are limited to 40 
people.  To register, click on the lfollowing ink with the 
date you’d like to attend, fill out the information, and that’s 
it! 

http://www.nebraskacacs.com/EventDetail.aspx?ID=598 

 

Teen DBT  

Skills Group 
Saturdays 

10:00 am ï 11:15 am  

Therapy Resource Associates  

 

Group Sessions are Ongoing  

New Session starting January 2011 

Call to Register Today! 

 
Skills: Mindfulness, Emotion Regulation, Distress Tolerance,  

Interpersonal Effectiveness, Dialectics, and Validation  

Develop effective coping techniques to manage intense emotions 
and behaviors. 

Learn skills to reduce and eliminate impulsive behaviors,  

ineffective thoughts, and interpersonal instability.  

Learn appropriate ways to create and experience positive emotions. 

Discover the ability to pay attention and live in the present moment.  

Learn to build positive, strong relationships.  

Build a life worth living.  

Questions or to register please call Jill Bolin  at  

Therapy Resource Associates  

10824 Old Mill Road, Suite 21  

Omaha, NE 68154  

402.330.6060  

Save The  Dates!  

EARLY CHILDHOOD MENTAL HEALTH FAIR  

DATE:  April 29 
TIME:  Drop in any time between 1 and 4 PM 
LOCATION: Kim Foundation 

( C & A  Industries) 
13609 California St 
Omaha, NE  

There is no fee for this event, but it will help if you let us 
know you are coming. 
 
For more information please contact  

Barbara Jessing  Heartland Family Service 
(bjessing@heartlandfamilyservice.org or 402-552-7464 )or  

Traci Penrod McCormick at Child Saving Institute 
(tpenrod@childsaving.org or (402) 553-6000 Ext. 135) 

http://www.nebraskacacs.com/EventDetail.aspx?ID=598
mailto:bjessing@heartlandfamilyservice.org
mailto:tpenrod@childsaving.org
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Hope for Hurting Kids... 

The Camp 
Royal Family Kids' Camp Omaha is an exciting and meaningful camp experience for abused and neglected children who live in the Omaha 
area. RFKC is especially designed with the foster child in mind. The 2011 camp will take place June 6th-10th.  

The Volunteers 
You can make a difference in the life of one of our campers. We need compassionate adults to serve as camp counselors and staff members. 
If you have a heart to serve abused and neglected children in our area, there may be a place for you at Royal Family Kids’ Camp Omaha.  

The Supporters 
Royal Family Kids' Camp would not exist without its loyal (royal!) supporters! Many wonderful people and organizations help make this 
camp possible each year. No donation of time, talent, or money is too small.  

The Kids 
The 7-11 year-old campers at RFKC Omaha are referred to us by social service workers and foster parents.  

T.R.A.C - Teen Reach Adventure Camp 
Teen Reach Adventure Camp is a three-day camp for RFKC graduates and other foster teens, ages 12-15. At T.R.A.C., young teens are 
encouraged to overcome challenges, improve teamwork skills, and experience personal growth through the application of faith-based 

principles. The Omaha Girls' T.R.A.C. will take place July 8-10, 2011. The Omaha Boys' T.R.A.C. will be July 22-24, 2011.  

 

FFREEREE  IINN--SSERVICEERVICE    

TTRAININGRAINING   OOPPORTUNITYPPORTUNITY  

Multi-Disciplinary (1184) Team 

Team Members and Responsibilities 
WEDNESDAY, APRIL 20th 
10:00 AM—11:30 AM 
Child Saving Institute 
1.5 CEU’s 
Presented by: Panel Members of the 1184 Team,  
led by Jackie Simmons 
RSVP is required… 
to RSVP, contact:   
SHERRI HARRIS AT:  
sharris@childsaving.org or 504-3646 
 

Nebraska Children's Home offers  classes to those who are pregnant, their supporters and those 
who are currently parenting.  Classes are offered for every parenting level and all stages of devel-
opment.  All classes are free and childcare and a meal are also included.  Transportation assis-
tance is also available as needed.  NCH  offers the availability of one-on-one parenting needs.  For 
more information and for information on the upcoming classes, contact: 

Tonya Moore (402) 898-7762  -or- familycenter@nchs.org 

Young Parenting Program 

Parenting Classes 

Offered to pregnant and par-
enting mothers and fathers  

ages 25 and younger. 

 

 For information call Child 
Saving Institute  

(402) 553-6000 or toll free at 
(866) 400-4CSI 

4545 Dodge Street Omaha, NE 
68132 

childsaving.org 

mailto:sharris@childsaving.org


Weôre on the Web!  

www.mcacomahane.org  

Metropolitan Child Advocacy Coalition 

PO Box 6646, Elmwood Station 

Omaha, NE  68106 

 

 

 Email Penny: penny@hopefulheartscounseling.com or go to:  www.mcacomahane.org/www/committees/therapy 


